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good morning ladies and gentlemen it is                                         
Monday welcome to ask the theologian I'm                                        
dr. Randy white and we love taking your                                         
biblical theological and worldview                                              
questions and we are ready to do so from                                        
our beautiful state of New Mexico to                                            
yours to avoid the coronavirus doctors                                          
recommend social distancing or as we                                            
call it New Mexico welcome from New                                             
Mexico we're glad you are healthy and                                           
reading books today but let's get into                                          
our questions today and we have a couple                                        
that came in previously since we were                                           
off on Friday thanks for allowing the                                           
day off there but we come to a question                                         
from Stephen in North Carolina his                                              
question was does Satan or a demon or                                           
any created spirit have a physical body                                         
interesting question he goes on to say                                          
my assumption is that spirit beings can                                         
enter or occupy physical bodies but do                                          
not have permanent mortal physical                                              
bodies like humans                                                              
I would agree on the mortal part I don't                                        
think they have mortal bodies but do                                            
they have bodies now in in one sense                                            
maybe we don't know but when we do see                                          
angels they always appear to have bodies                                        
we're gonna let me talk about demons                                            
here for in just a moment but let's talk                                        
about angels we see Gabriel he comes and                                        
he has a body now his body is able to                                           
transcend physics if you will and it's                                          
able to to move through time and space                                          
without the hindrances that our physical                                        
body would so is it not really a                                                
physical body but it's actually a                                               
spiritual body that appears to be                                               
physical I think that goes obviously                                            
beyond anything that we exactly know how                                        
to create or think through and these are                                        
spiritual beings more perhaps even than                                         
spirit beings so Gabriel has a body it                                          
appears when we see Michael the                                                 
Archangel he appears to have                                                    
a body when we go up into the throne                                            
room of heaven and we see the angels                                            
that are there and we see the four                                              
living creatures for example that are                                           
there they seem to have a body and                                              
especially the four living creatures                                            
they're described as the the bear and                                           
the lion and the eagle and these things                                         
that you remember from Revelation                                               
chapter four and five and so it looks                                           
like a body now the question is can they                                        
transform that body can they move in and                                        



have it another body interesting                                                
question                                                                        
but when then we come over to the evil                                          
side the demon side I am not sure that                                          
we ever experienced a demon in a body it                                        
looks like a demon has to possess                                               
something as a matter of fact when the                                          
demons were cast out of the man at                                              
Garissa they begged to go into the swine                                        
you remember as if they had to have                                             
something to possess so therefore they                                          
were body less so you have these angelic                                        
beings and they appear to have a body as                                        
a matter of fact you remember the                                               
scripture in Hebrews that talks about                                           
perhaps we would entertain angels                                               
unaware                                                                         
well we would be much more aware of it                                          
if it was this Ghost moving around they                                         
appear to be people or spirit beings                                            
that come in a body probably in their                                           
body if all they can do is possess then                                         
Gabriel had to possess something Michael                                        
had to possess something and the angels                                         
unaware had to possess something now                                            
what would they possess well they would                                         
have to find some individual I supposed                                         
to possess they'd had to find some body                                         
that's already there to possess                                                 
something we think of with apologies to                                         
the angels but I think of slugs that are                                        
looking for a shell to possess is                                               
Gabriel really so limited in his                                                
being that he's got to find a shell to                                          
possess so when Satan Lucifer comes in                                          
as the as the serpent is he possessing                                          
the serpent or did he come as the                                               
shining one as we've talked a number of                                         
times lately and then the shining one                                           
like him they were cursed into the snake                                        
was it part of the curse of the fall                                            
that demonic spirit beings lost their                                           
body and had to possess something but                                           
then on the other hand you get into                                             
Genesis chapter 6 it looks like spirit                                          
beings came at least in the form of                                             
human males and that they were able to                                          
have all the functions of human males                                           
and able to to bring about children                                             
through human females that would argue                                          
for a body so you know I think the                                              
interesting thing is we're probably                                             
never going to figure it out how do you                                         
have some of these spirit beings that                                           
don't have a body as in the story of the                                        
demoniac and the casting into the pigs                                          
and you have spirits that do always seem                                        
to have a body like Gabriel and Michael                                         
and even those in heaven so the answer                                          
is I don't know but I'll tell you later                                         
Steven thanks for the good question I                                           
appreciate that trying to figure out                                            



some of those things I have to I say                                            
just so often but now we see through a                                          
glass dimly then we will see face to                                            
face and look forward to that time there                                        
question from san dieg also came in last                                        
week and that particular question do you                                        
believe that                                                                    
Cleopas in Luke 24 18 is the same as CFS                                        
in John 19 25 if they are the same                                              
persons then would that not make the                                            
people mentioned in Luke 24 13 and mark                                         
16 12 a husband and wife this is a                                              
question is from Gary Knox and II and                                           
III appreciate the question and I tell                                          
you what                                                                        
going to do I am going to punt punt it                                          
into tomorrow and the reason I'm going                                          
to do that is putting together the last                                         
week chronology the last day chronology                                         
and the crucifixion is a very difficult                                         
matter in addition to that putting                                              
together the identities of who comes                                            
both to the cross and to the Risen to                                           
the to the tomb to the empty tomb is is                                         
very difficult and if I were to do it                                           
right now I might wander around a little                                        
bit so I want to put together those                                             
issues and let's answer that question                                           
tomorrow Gary because it's an excellent                                         
question so something to look forward to                                        
on the Tuesday edition of ask the                                               
theologian thank you for your question                                          
there okay here's a question that comes                                         
in then from Scott in East Texas are                                            
there groups claiming to be Christians                                          
who explicitly not passively reject                                             
Pauline doctrine well let's start by                                            
defining Pauline doctrine a little bit                                          
what Scott means here I'm sure is that                                          
Paul was the recipient of the mystery                                           
that did a couple of things one it                                              
allowed Gentiles to come into salvation                                         
without Israel as the door or the means                                         
into that salvation that is to say in a                                         
different way it allowed the Gentiles or                                        
the nations to come into an individual                                          
personal salvation that was unrelated to                                        
the kingdom                                                                     
Pauline doctrine is that prior to this                                          
point salvation was kingdom related when                                        
Israel would accept her king then the                                           
kingdom would be established and through                                        
that Kingdom the nations would find the                                         
opportunity for salvation that is found                                         
all through the Old Testament Scriptures                                        
and                                                                             
through the Gospels so Pauline theology                                         
is that God through Paul announced a new                                        
dispensation that had to do with an                                             
individual unrelated to Israel kind of                                          
salvation also not only unrelated to                                            
Israel but unrelated to Israel's                                                



covenants and therefore unrelated to                                            
Israel's law that is the Torah this is                                          
why you only see this freedom from the                                          
law taught by Paul so basically if I                                            
might put it this way Pauline theology                                          
is salvation as we know it in this                                              
dispensation now not necessarily                                                
salvation as it's taught today in the                                           
church because salvation as it's taught                                         
today is a little bit of this and a                                             
little bit of that and mix it all                                               
together and come up with a mess it's                                           
not very good rhyme is it but this is                                           
what it is so up so all of these things                                         
come together now the question then with                                        
that little background on Pauline                                               
theology are there groups claiming to be                                        
Christians who explicitly reject Pauline                                        
theology now Scott says explicitly not                                          
passively I would say that most of the                                          
evangelical world the fundamental world                                         
passively rejects Pauline theology if                                           
you push them on it they will explicitly                                        
reject might I say that it would not be                                         
hard to find in dispensational circles                                          
those who call themselves normative                                             
dispensationalists and that's that's                                            
their own terminology for it those who                                          
call themselves normative                                                       
dispensationalists do explicitly reject                                         
Pauline theology they will call it hyper                                        
dispensationalism they will call it                                             
heresy they will fight against                                                  
it more than they will fight against                                            
Lutheran's who baptize babies and                                               
believe in a works based salvation                                              
they're okay with the Lutheran's but                                            
they do explicitly reject Pauline                                               
theology so interestingly enough it's                                           
actually within the dispensational                                              
family itself that you find an explicit                                         
rejection of Pauline theology so I would                                        
say yeah good a good bit of normative                                           
dispensationalism                                                               
rejects it explicitly rejects it if you                                         
want to if you want to find out this for                                        
true the fort refer on your own what I                                          
would encourage is that you join a                                              
facebook group on dispensational                                                
theology just just pick one not not                                             
right dividing not mid acts you know                                            
just just you know dispensationalism for                                        
dummies whatever it is find a general                                           
dispensational discourse and if you                                             
really want to know this is true find                                           
one that has a lot of preachers a lot of                                        
dispensational teachers a lot of                                                
dispensational seminarians and join the                                         
group and then put a post or two about                                          
Pauline theology and you'll get seven                                           
hundred and twenty-two comments within                                          
fourteen seconds and they will all be                                           



against you and potentially you'll be                                           
blocked from the group as if you just                                           
say well I was just trying to question                                          
the assumptions that's all I mean yeah                                          
and they will get you out of there                                              
quicker than they would you know shut                                           
down the world because of the                                                   
coronavirus they would they they do                                             
explicitly reject Pauline doctrine I                                            
think it's unfortunate because again                                            
they will accept all means and all                                              
manner of other theological stupidity                                           
but they'll reject Pauline doctrine and                                         
I want to say to these guys and I have                                          
said to some of them look you cut the                                           
mark at Acts chapter two let's go in our                                        
bullinger Bible here which are still out                                        
of print by the way I am trying to get                                          
Acts chapter 2 where are we there we go                                         
there's Acts chapter 2 they would put                                           
the mark here that this is where our                                            
dispensation began a mid ax person would                                        
put it obviously in mid ax let's say the                                        
farthest you'd probably go is Acts                                              
chapter 13 there's the difference                                               
there's the difference they will call                                           
you a Harris heretic because of that                                            
little piece right here they will                                               
strongly make the mark right here                                               
they'll say everyone who makes the mark                                         
previous to that they are absolutely                                            
wrong but you can't do it in that much                                          
space move that much farther in oh what                                         
I hear a tick you are Scott you'll find                                         
it go go on there and you'll find out                                           
now what about other groups that                                                
explicitly reject Pauline theology or                                           
Pauline doctrine I think that most of                                           
the other groups are going to be                                                
explicit excuse me passively rejecting                                          
most evangelicals especially non                                                
dispensationalists or don't really care                                         
kind of evangelicals pardon me for                                              
repeating myself but evangelicals are                                           
gonna passively reject it because                                               
evangelicals have a little bit of this                                          
and a little bit of that and they just                                          
mix their theology that's what                                                  
evangelicalism is it's just a mixture of                                        
gunk from here and gunk from there a                                            
little bit little that gunk little of                                           
this gunk and they put it together and                                          
they got go cuz what they've got so they                                        
don't                                                                           
pardon me evangelicals but they don't                                           
know enough to explicitly reject it                                             
that's the one good thing I'd say about                                         
that the the normative dispensationalist                                        
is at least they've studied the issues                                          
and they know who they want to reject                                           
that they they're they're kind of dumb                                          
in rejecting it nonetheless and                                                 



especially in there they're not good                                            
Bereans in rejecting it and at and nor                                          
are they good Epicureans her Stoics we                                          
talked about this in our acts study                                             
yesterday they're just not not good                                             
thinkers they don't question the                                                
assumptions I don't have the question                                           
the assumption here here with swamp here                                        
we go so if you're a normative                                                  
dispensationalist question the                                                  
assumptions least Carrie                                                        
the conversation okay it'll be okay                                             
it'll be fine you could do it it's fine                                         
it's good so the the evangelicals                                               
pardon me they just don't know enough                                           
the fundamentalists are typically not                                           
focused on that area of theology they                                           
are very focused on the veracity of the                                         
Scriptures and the scripture                                                    
translations on evangelism on missions                                          
and missionaries on holy living but not                                         
so much into this area so in that regard                                        
I would also say they don't know enough                                         
on typical then you get into the                                                
Protestants and the Catholics and they                                          
have explicitly rejected Pauline                                                
theology in their very core but they are                                        
they're too busy on their social justice                                        
moves for the Protestants and on the you                                        
know who knows what it is for the                                               
Catholics to ever even deal with it it's                                        
not in their radar at all so I don't you                                        
know they never write against it or                                             
speak against it or talk against it just                                        
because they've already accepted a                                              
bundle of theology that does not include                                        
that and it doesn't even come into their                                        
realm of questioning I think it's an                                            
excellent question and some of you who                                          
may see it differently if if if you know                                        
of groups that explicitly reject Pauline                                        
doctrine I would I would like to know I                                         
think even like a group like let's say                                          
there's Sabbatarians a Seventh day                                              
Adventists they obviously would reject                                          
palling doctrine and they would do it                                           
somewhat explicitly but they don't                                              
exactly know they're rejecting Pauline                                          
doctrine they think they're just                                                
accepting accepting you know all of the                                         
scripture they reject right division                                            
they reject dispensationalism of any                                            
kind so they haven't got                                                        
to that point again to to say I reject                                          
Pauline doctrine and I would love by the                                        
way if there's any theologians out there                                        
especially normative dispensational                                             
theologians but anyone out there who is                                         
a theologian of sorts a pastor or a                                             
seminary professor if you'd like to come                                        
on this program and talk about why you                                          
explicitly reject Pauline doctrine I                                            



would welcome you here I would give you                                         
plenty of opportunity I won't give you a                                        
free ride                                                                       
that is to say I'll let you talk talk                                           
talk talk talk and then I will tell you                                         
if I believe that you have jumped the                                           
rails somewhere or you've made an                                               
incorrect assumption somewhere if you if                                        
you don't want anyone you know                                                  
correcting your holy thoughts then get                                          
your own program but I'd love to have                                           
you on here and I will be fair and allow                                        
you to you know to express will devote                                          
the whole hour to it so anybody anybody                                         
anybody any blue Bueller Bueller anybody                                        
well I'll tell you what here's a book                                           
you can read it's called the life story                                         
of CI Scofield many of you know that we                                         
had this in hardback form just now came                                         
out in paperback form and we have this                                          
as our midweek special but we're going                                          
all week I think it might be already up                                         
if not it's gonna be up in just a few                                           
minutes and it a paperback version will                                         
normally cost $12.99 this is the first                                          
time it's gone on sale so it'll normally                                        
cost $12.99                                                                     
but the special this week I think is it                                         
50% off I think it is he's looking at it                                        
make sure I'm not lying to you                                                  
I think it's 50% off that's what six                                            
dollars and fifty cents or something                                            
like that it's a real bargain you should                                        
you should order I don't know thousands                                         
probably to give to your friends                                                
especially if you use a Scofield Bible                                          
as a matter of fact I got the original                                          
1909                                                                            
version of the Scofield as a matter of                                          
fact when you get yours you'll see it's                                         
something on the cover right there faded                                        
into the back so is this this thing                                             
right here because we're too cheap to                                           
buy pictures from someone so we take our                                        
own but check that out you'll you'll                                            
you'll enjoy getting to know CI Scofield                                        
50 percent yeah 50 percent use coupon                                           
code Wednesday that will go up at least                                         
later today if it's not already up                                              
remember to use coupon code Wednesday                                           
and that'll go away this week yeah but                                          
really a great bargain right there                                              
appreciate your question Scott's okay                                           
let's see we've got a question that                                             
comes from sue on YouTube up in New                                             
Jersey who are the mint excuse me who                                           
had a man in Acts chapter 1 verse 10 are                                        
they similar two men and eight Genesis                                          
18 to possibly the witnesses in the                                             
revelation let's look at X so 110 ah                                            
interesting question while they that's                                          
the Apostles look steadfastly toward                                            



heaven as he Jesus went up in the                                               
ascension behold two men stood by them                                          
in white apparel which also said Ye men                                         
of Galilee why stand ye gazing into                                             
heaven this same Jesus which is taken up                                        
from you into heaven shall so shall so                                          
come in like manner as ye have seen him                                         
go into heaven I love by the way that                                           
little phrase this same Jesus this same                                         
one Jesus of Nazareth the one who walked                                        
with you for these 33 years that's the                                          
one that's coming back there's an old                                           
gospel song by the way I haven't heard                                          
it in years but I have to look it up                                            
someday it's called this same Jesus                                             
based upon that song right there excuse                                         
me those words right there the song is                                          
based upon those words right there now                                          
let's go at Sue's encouragement to                                              
Genesis chapter 18 verse 2 which says he                                        
lifted up his eyes this is Abraham and                                          
looked and lo three men stood                                                   
I'd him and when they saw them he ran to                                        
meet them from the tent door and bowed                                          
himself to the ground my lord if now I                                          
have found favor in thy sight pass pass                                         
not away I pray thee from thy servant                                           
and you can go on through that and you                                          
will see as you follow in Genesis                                               
chapter 18 that one of those is a                                               
pre-incarnate appearance of Jesus Christ                                        
and two then are those who are with him                                         
and those two by the way end up going to                                        
Sodom and Gomorrah you remember how the                                         
story ends there and the Lord remains                                           
with Abraham or eight yeah it is Abraham                                        
by that point and Abram prepares a meal                                         
for him and all but that takes read it                                          
takes place right there now are they                                            
similar to the man in Genesis 18 - and                                          
possibly the witnesses in Revelation                                            
let's start with the back part of that                                          
could the two men once again in Acts                                            
chapter 1 verse 10 the two men that                                             
stood by them in white apparel could                                            
those be the same two men that are with                                         
the pre-incarnate Lord in Genesis                                               
chapter 18 - and if those are all the                                           
same - could they be the the two                                                
witnesses of the revelation now with the                                        
two witnesses of the revelation if you                                          
listen to preachers prognosticators                                             
prophecy buffs like me they're almost                                           
always is the discussion of who are the                                         
two witnesses of the revelation and we                                          
see those two witnesses often I'd say                                           
the top top winners in the public                                               
opinion poll would be Moses and Elijah                                          
and we see Moses and Elijah of course at                                        
the Mount of Transfiguration as well we                                         
know at the Mount of Transfiguration                                            
that the two there are Moses and Elijah                                         



the the only if I would say that let's                                          
lead Genesis aside for a moment                                                 
we see Moses and Elijah at the Mount of                                         
Transfiguration with Jesus then we see                                          
here it's only two men in acts 1 could                                          
that be Moses and Elijah actually it                                            
could be two men stood behind stood                                             
beside them not not mentioned as angels                                         
but two men were there could that be                                            
Moses Elijah yes it could be could then                                         
the two witnesses be Moses and Elijah                                           
yes it could be and there's you know a                                          
fair degree of evidence on why people                                           
have chosen Moses and Elijah Enoch is                                           
the next runner up by the way so maybe                                          
there now the problem I would have in                                           
Genesis 18 2 is that Moses and Elijah                                           
were not born yet and I do not believe                                          
in a pre-existent soul therefore Moses                                          
and Elijah did not exist in Genesis 18 -                                        
so it could not be Moses and Elijah so                                          
what that leads us to believe then is                                           
that if the Genesis 18 are the same as                                          
the book of Revelation if the two men in                                        
Genesis are the same as the two men in                                          
Revelation then we've been on a wild                                            
goose chase it's not Moses and Elijah it                                        
would have to be someone if they're                                             
human at all maybe they're just                                                 
completely angels but if they're human                                          
at all it would have to be someone who                                          
existed prior to Genesis chapter 18 and                                         
that will Inuk would fit but I don't                                            
know who else would fit there that would                                        
satisfy any any curiosity Noah or                                               
something I don't know but we'd have to                                         
take Moses and Elijah out now all that                                          
means is if you choose to say that the                                          
Genesis 2 are the revelation 2 then you                                         
can't say the revelation to our Moses                                           
and Elijah so it's not wrong that                                               
Genesis speaks of the same - I think                                            
that I don't know that I've ever had                                            
heard a discussion or certainly I                                               
haven't been involved in a discussion                                           
which tried to determine whether the two                                        
witnesses could be the same as the                                              
Genesis 18 typically we only go back as                                         
far as the Mount of Transfiguration and                                         
start there with our understanding but                                          
but you bring up a good point that there                                        
were two with the pre-incarnate christ                                          
Christ is eternal eternally existence                                           
not Moses Elijah so you know to hear to                                         
an axe to in Revelation maybe they are                                          
the same which again is going to change                                         
if you will I guess you'd say change the                                        
way that we look at that very issue so I                                        
tell you what I am working on the book                                          
of Revelation now as many of you know in                                        
our Sunday mornings we're in the seven                                          
letters to the seven messengers of the                                          



seven churches and when we get to those                                         
two witnesses which will be a few weeks                                         
down the road or months down the road                                           
I'm gonna take a look at that see if we                                         
can connect those to Genesis chapter 18                                         
and I think that there is a worthy                                              
manner of trying to ask who are these                                           
two men in Acts chapter 1 we always just                                        
say to angels I think we got to be more                                         
curious than that and the same in                                               
Genesis chapter 18 so I commend you for                                         
an excellent question which in the end                                          
probably will never be able to answer                                           
because the Bible doesn't explicitly say                                        
so but inquiring minds want to know                                             
don't we and so let's look at that as we                                        
continue through the book of Revelation                                         
thank you very much on this Monday                                              
welcome to ask the theologian glad that                                         
you are all here today                                                          
and we have from Renee and an                                                   
Albuquerque what verses most convince                                           
you salvation cannot be lost how do you                                         
make sense of verses which indicate that                                        
salvation can be lost such as the one                                           
about                                                                           
being impossible to renew them that's in                                        
Hebrews chapter six well let's let's                                            
start with one of the most basic this is                                        
a passage which is of course related to                                         
Kingdom salvation rather than Pauline                                           
salvation but both are going to end up                                          
with a with with being saved so we'll                                           
disregard those differences for just a                                          
moment but John 3:16 of course does say                                         
whosoever perish but have everlasting                                           
life I want you to notice they're going                                         
to have everlasting life those who                                              
believe in him will have everlasting                                            
life I don't know I don't know any other                                        
way to take that do I take that to mean                                         
what he really meant was they will                                              
potentially have the opportunity to earn                                        
everlasting life well if that's what he                                         
meant then he's just a crooked snake                                            
because he didn't say that he said have                                         
everlasting life                                                                
and if I for example say that if you use                                        
coupon code Wednesday you can have this                                         
book for 50% off and then you go to do                                          
it and you find that actually it's 50%                                          
off if you also send in $12.99 full                                             
price well then I'm a snake in the grass                                        
I'm a liar that's not true                                                      
so you've got to get this for six                                               
dollars and 50 cents or nothing okay you                                        
might pay shipping but if you want to                                           
get out of shipping spend thirty five                                           
dollars total and then then you've                                              
literally paid six thousand fifty cents                                         
but you go we got to get it there right                                         
i mean there's coronavirus i can't just                                         



take it to you you much sneeze on me                                            
like goodness well my point being here                                          
obviously have everlasting life                                                 
I don't believe God's a snake in the                                            
grass I think that he                                                           
he meant what he said and said what he                                          
meant so there's the passages so many                                           
passages we could look up all the                                               
scripture references that would                                                 
cross-reference to having everlasting                                           
life and that's that was the promise of                                         
the kingdom and that was the promise of                                         
salvation in this age in which we live                                          
as well so with that promise then let's                                         
go to Hebrews chapter 6 which is the one                                        
about renewing them about it being                                              
impossible to renew them it is the most                                         
common passage that is given for losing                                         
at your salvation and we come to verse                                          
chapter 6 let's go to verse to verse a                                          
for excuse me it is impossible for those                                        
who were once enlightened and have                                              
tasted of the heavenly gift and were                                            
partakers of the Holy Ghost and have                                            
tasted the good word of God and the                                             
powers of the world to come                                                     
if they shall fall away to renew them                                           
again unto repentance seeing that they                                          
crucify to themselves the Son of God                                            
afresh and put him to open shame now a                                          
couple of things here that tell me that                                         
this is actually not talking about my                                           
salvation and Renee's salvation and                                             
whoever else it may be this is talking                                          
about something else                                                            
first of all I do know that for my                                              
salvation it was not a payment for my                                           
repentance if you repent I'll give you                                          
this know it's by grace through faith                                           
not of works lest any man should boast                                          
so repentance has to do with the nation                                         
of Israel and so when I come to this                                            
passage it says to renew them again unto                                        
repentance the thing is that I never                                            
received anything from repentance the                                           
repentance was not the way that I                                               
received eternal life I believed in the                                         
Lord Jesus Christ and I was saved and                                           
that's what salvation is today so that                                          
gives me a clue that this is talking                                            
about something else now I'd go back to                                         
verse 4 and                                                                     
it looks like this is talking about you                                         
know me the Christian those who are once                                        
enlightened that would be me we just                                            
always you know put this on ourselves we                                        
Christians who were once enlightened                                            
goes on to say who have tasted of the                                           
heavenly gift well if you had to exegete                                        
that we'd say I don't know what that                                            
means but that that's me too                                                    
I'm enlightened I tasted of the heavenly                                        



gift partakers of the Holy Ghost that's                                         
me the Holy Ghost dwells in me this is                                          
definitely talking about me right and                                           
have tasted the good word of God oh yeah                                        
taste it it is good sweet it's gotta be                                         
us right and goes on the powers of the                                          
world to come oh yeah we've tasted of                                           
the powers of the world to come I mean                                          
although you know we've been we've been                                         
raising the dead we've been bit by                                              
snakes and not wait wait wait wait                                              
that's not us is it we we we drink                                              
poison no no no that's not us either we                                         
we we can't even figure out how to get                                          
over coronavirus let alone taste it of                                          
the powers of the world to come so with                                         
repentance and tasted the powers of the                                         
world to come we're saying maybe that's                                         
talking about someone else and and then                                         
we come with this novel idea let's let                                          
the Scriptures speak for themselves                                             
rather than me being the spokesman for                                          
the scriptures so then I would come into                                        
the scriptures and I would say okay who                                         
was once enlightened this is talking in                                         
the plural so it's not talking about an                                         
individual who was once in like to                                              
tasted of the heavenly gift who what                                            
people plural were made partakers of the                                        
Holy Ghost who is it what people tasted                                         
the good word of God and the powers of                                          
the world to come that's that's the it's                                        
the Hebrews Oh as a matter of fact                                              
that's what it says right at the top of                                         
the page the Hebrew                                                             
and I find out that that is a message to                                        
the Hebrew nation and when I carry it                                           
all the way through in the context of                                           
the book of Hebrews indeed the book of                                          
Hebrews is a message not to the                                                 
individual believer so many things in                                           
the book of Hebrews don't fit when you                                          
try to do that but it is a message to                                           
the nation of Israel to the Hebrews and                                         
then those passages so the question is                                          
how do you make sense of verses which                                           
indicate salvation can be lost                                                  
I look at those passages and I find out                                         
they only indicate that salvation can be                                        
lost because I was reading that into it                                         
I was doing eisegesis I was giving the                                          
indication there the scripture when you                                         
let the scripture speak for itself as                                           
not actually indicating it but the the                                          
the scriptures when you look at them in                                         
the hole they don't indicate that                                               
another one that we could take here I                                           
keep reaching over because I'm out                                              
without a mouse today here sorry about                                          
that but let's see just yesterday we                                            
looked at two passages in the book of                                           
Revelation like we could look at verse 7                                        



of chapter 2 him that overcometh I will                                         
give to eat of the Tree of Life that                                            
says if you work and persevere to the                                           
end and survive then you get the Tree of                                        
Life that's not a Pauline gospel that's                                         
not the message of grace that's not what                                        
we teach that's not what Renee you and I                                        
were taught as you know youngsters                                              
growing up that hey you know if you                                             
endure all the way to the end you're                                            
gonna be saved that's that's Calvinists                                         
have taken those passages out of context                                        
so Revelation chapter 2 verse 7                                                 
overcoming passages are not about our                                           
salvation self the passages that                                                
literally are about our salvation they                                          
offer eternal life the Calvinists offer                                         
maybe there's a potential that God                                              
odd out of his grace we'll give you just                                        
a little bit of possibility that maybe                                          
if you go to church 17 times a week and                                         
you pay your tithe and you give to the                                          
building front on top of that and you                                           
don't celebrate Christmas because it's a                                        
pagan holiday and you definitely don't                                          
have Easter eggs and you you know wash                                          
your car every Saturday and you pay your                                        
taxes and you remember the Alamo                                                
then you'll be saved maybe you're a                                             
sinner in the hand of an angry god and                                          
he can't wait to snap you off into hell                                         
for his glory you see this is where we                                          
get so mixed up in our theology as we                                           
listen to the Calvinists honestly that's                                        
where we get so big stuff we don't have                                         
to listen to the Calvinists let's just                                          
let the Word of God speak for itself                                            
which is what Calvinists ought to do so                                         
I think that all of the salvations                                              
excuse me all of the scriptures that                                            
speak about our salvation talk about                                            
eternal life and not the potential of                                           
eternal life but they talk about eternal                                        
life not a provision for eternal life                                           
but eternal life not a possibility of                                           
eternal life it is eternal life that is                                         
given as a gift and we can rest in                                              
Christ for that gift all the Scriptures                                         
that seem to indicate salvation can be                                          
lost are just because it's not about                                            
salvation it's about something else that                                        
is given there and is out of order                                              
thanks Rene for the good question there                                         
okay Michael I'm not sure I think this                                          
is the Michael in North Carolina but                                            
could be wrong here but Michael says our                                        
demons fallen angels or something else                                          
I believe fallen angels I think that                                            
when God created the heavens and the                                            
earth on the sixth day of course he                                             
looked and he said it was very good I                                           
don't think then you can have a snake                                           



slithering through the grass and I can't                                        
wait to mess this                                                               
hang up that's not a very good scenario                                         
and so God was either clouded in his                                            
judgment or ill-informed well we can't                                          
have that so therefore I think the fall                                         
of Satan has to come after the                                                  
declaration that it is very good this is                                        
why I reject theistic evolution as well                                         
by the way theistic evolution by the                                            
time you get to the sixth day of                                                
creation there has been so much death                                           
and destruction that it it's a twisted                                          
mind that can look at that and say oh                                           
that's very good and so you've got six                                          
days of creation and God says it's very                                         
good                                                                            
after that somewhere demons come into                                           
the picture and I I don't think it's                                            
still the fall of Satan which clearly                                           
happens after the sixth day but while                                           
they're still in the garden and he Satan                                        
falls down to this earth has cast down                                          
to this earth and then later has the                                            
curse so I think fallen angels I don't                                          
think there's a lot of evidence for                                             
anything else if there is I am unaware                                          
of it and would be happy to be informed                                         
through through them we have Corey what                                         
you say Corey ah okay ah here's where we                                        
need to educate the young snidely over                                          
there so in the book of Jude he was                                             
mentioning do you remember what verse                                           
that is it it it speaks about the angels                                        
here we go                                                                      
verse six Jude Jude chapter one and only                                        
verse six the angels which kept not                                             
their first estate but left their own                                           
habitation he had reserved in                                                   
everlasting chains under darkness unto                                          
the judgment of that great day now a                                            
couple of questions on this that we                                             
would want to say first of all                                                  
the angels which kept not their first                                           
estate we would have to do some                                                 
interpretation there and say are we                                             
going to apply that to all of the angels                                        
which you could give the argument that                                          
that all of the Fallen Angels excuse me                                         
and their first estate then being heaven                                        
and you could put that there                                                    
principality is the word therefore first                                        
estate and so then you would say then                                           
all of the demons are at some point                                             
probably at the flood he have reserved                                          
in everlasting chains under darkness                                            
unto the judgment of that great day the                                         
problem is that where does that                                                 
reservation in everlasting chains begin                                         
it would have to begin after the time of                                        
Jesus if it's all of them because of                                            
course in the time of Jesus there was a                                         



lot of demonic activity so I think there                                        
the stronger argument and you could go                                          
into as a second Peter chapter three                                            
that speaks of this as well I think that                                        
the stronger argument is the angels                                             
which kept not their first estate are                                           
the angels that we see in Genesis                                               
chapter 6 that created the Nephilim so                                          
it was just a particular subset of the                                          
angels and not all of those angels you                                          
okay with that okay                                                             
there's corey on the control box today                                          
and Nathan happens to be for these few                                          
days staying home working out of his                                            
home doing all these controls remotely                                          
because he's expecting a baby any day                                           
now and we can't wait for that okay let                                         
me get back into these questions here                                           
let's see where was I our demons fallen                                         
angels or something else I think their                                          
fallen angels I think that some of the                                          
Fallen Angels involved in the flood have                                        
been reserved and they are in the abyss                                         
I think we're going to see them again in                                        
the revelation 4:5 months those that                                            
come out as locusts are going to be                                             
given to still have a chain but they're                                         
going to be given a period of time they                                         
but the other the other ones are still                                          
with Satan prowling about like a roaring                                        
lion sinky seeking whom they may devour                                         
okay                                                                            
ah yes and there's my we've got to                                              
Michael halls that's what becomes                                               
confusing and the let's see if you                                              
remember I teach and have sent you O                                            
Muhammad angels in human form the Giants                                        
as well as the DNA that followed after                                          
the flood yes I do and I need to go back                                        
to that and Michael contact me again                                            
let's let's get that back on the front                                          
burner there he's done some good                                                
teaching on the demons I appreciate that                                        
okay let me see here where am I and from                                        
Scott I'm having a hard time than                                               
getting that one to do what it's                                                
supposed to do but I'll read it here                                            
cosmologists physicists etc now say they                                        
think 80% of the universe is comprised                                          
of what they call dark matter and this                                          
material possesses dark energy they                                             
cannot see this matter they extrapolate                                         
that it does indeed exist because they                                          
seem to be able to observe and measure                                          
the effects of it                                                               
so even science now admits we cannot                                            
perceive a substantial component of our                                         
universe but they know it's out there                                           
dr. white any thoughts on this let's see                                        
I guess there's great matter and there's                                        
dark matter right this this dark matter                                         
this thing that is out there that does                                          



seem to have an effect how do they know                                         
it has an effect because they're very                                           
smart people that's out and typically if                                        
it's math they we have obviously                                                
improved in mathematics                                                         
and we are able to now figure out that                                          
this math equation along with this                                              
science equation as science is math - in                                        
so many ways there's there's something                                          
in you know a equals mc-squared and all                                         
that kind of stuff the relativity                                               
there's something that is influencing                                           
that is a another variable that is there                                        
and they're figuring this out now I am                                          
going to say I am certainly not an                                              
expert about this at all though I do                                            
live in New Mexico and New Mexico is the                                        
land of those who are the experts on                                            
this and therefore I'm an expert but I                                          
think that we would be foolish to go up                                         
and say nah they don't know what they're                                        
talking about I think there's enough                                            
science and math in all of that and math                                        
is one of those things that doesn't lie                                         
you can make my alignment at math live                                          
at math doesn't lie that you can make                                           
statistics lie using math but math does                                         
lie it tells you what you were looking                                          
for now with all this I think they say                                          
there's another part of the equation out                                        
there this does not totally surprised me                                        
in the chart of the elements you                                                
remember they figured out hey there's                                           
certain weights and there are certain                                           
places at which we know things I'll use                                         
the word converge to come together to                                           
say there's got to be an element there                                          
and back in the 1800's when they were                                           
developing the table of elements they                                           
didn't even know all the elements but                                           
they did leave a space for him because                                          
they knew there was that element they                                           
just couldn't they hadn't seen it yet I                                         
don't know if if all the table of                                               
elements has been filled in yet or not                                          
but in that same way there are                                                  
physicists and cosmologists they study                                          
that cosmos who are able to say there is                                        
a something out there it has this                                               
influence on the things that we can see                                         
but we're unable to see it now I am Not                                         
sure that I would put dark matter as                                            
anything other than unknown                                                     
physical reality or natural reality                                             
I don't put dark matter into the                                                
spiritual reality all it is is that we                                          
don't have enough knowledge or the                                              
ability to see these things at this                                             
point so you know to use a cheap                                                
illustration I guess there are sound                                            
waves that are out there but our ear                                            
can't hear it now does that make it a                                           



supernatural sound wave no it's a very                                          
natural sound wave we just we don't have                                        
the ability with our ear to hear it but                                         
then we develop an instrument that can                                          
hear it was oh okay yeah it's there it's                                        
you know it's just like the other sound                                         
waves it's just out of our range of                                             
being able to hear so I think that this                                         
dark matter does exist but I put it in                                          
the natural realm and give it enough                                            
time and government money and we'll                                             
figure it out and know what that stuff                                          
is and that you know some of the                                                
scientists might look at that and say                                           
see everything in the universe is                                               
absolutely explainable scientifically                                           
and therefore they deny God but what's                                          
not explainable scientifically is how in                                        
the world did this intricacy come out                                           
there in which all the while this now                                           
you call it dark matter was having this                                         
pull upon our scientific and                                                    
mathematical equations and our                                                  
philosophies and all these kind of                                              
things and you didn't even know about it                                        
and it's so precise and yet you want to                                         
give that up just to haphazard this                                             
happened I don't think so                                                       
I think that's a leap of faith they're                                          
so dark matter I would my presumption                                           
would be I'd love to talk to an expert                                          
about this over lunch with a green chili                                        
cheeseburger with bacon and you know                                            
figure all that out but I I would put it                                        
in the the issue of of physical activity                                        
Tara is smart and she says dark matter                                          
is hashtag fake news scientists don't                                           
want to admit that we have plasma                                               
cosmology and that the plasma is                                                
magnetically driven                                                             
driven and the dust is so fine that our                                         
telescopes don't see it I think in Brett                                        
and Tara are smart I think that what she                                        
said is she agrees with me and I'm not                                          
sure what plasma cosmology is but but                                           
basically magnetically driven dust so                                           
fine that our telescopes don't see it                                           
that is it's a natural thing out there                                          
and so dark only in the sense that can't                                        
see it but spiritual I'm not sure Scott                                         
goes on on this he gives a comment                                              
giving you her answer regarding my dark                                         
matter question do you think we might                                           
think about the difference of physical                                          
reality compared to spiritual reality                                           
could we possibly think of such things                                          
in terms of dimensions you know the                                             
Bible talks about principalities I                                              
believe is the word that the Bible would                                        
use the King James anyway would use to                                          
talk about these different dimensions                                           
that are out there and or that there is                                         



a spiritual reality and there is a                                              
physical reality                                                                
I think dimensions is probably a pretty                                         
good way to put it that the one thing I                                         
would avoid and this is our mind only                                           
knows how to work in this category this                                         
way we would have the physical dimension                                        
and then in another place we would have                                         
the spiritual dimension the problem is                                          
the spiritual dimension is not time and                                         
space and place all the things that make                                        
up you know matter and all the things                                           
that make up this particular dimension                                          
that within which we live so I think                                            
there are these principalities the                                              
spiritual dimensions that are out there                                         
and we should think in terms of those                                           
various dimensions it's just that our                                           
our physical capabilities are probably                                          
always going to have a hard time                                                
figuring out the spiritual capability or                                        
the spiritual reality that is out there                                         
now I also would say that go down the                                           
road here to Los Alamos New Mexico with                                         
all the government money in the world                                           
and they will                                                                   
ever ever ever be able to scientifically                                        
prove a spiritual dimension or a                                                
spiritual reality because it it doesn't                                         
fit even the definitions of science                                             
there would be no way to mathematically                                         
give it an equation there would be no                                           
way to put it under the most powerful                                           
microscope or telescope and peer into                                           
the next dimension and so the term we                                           
use for God is transcendent he is                                               
outside of our dimension transcends our                                         
dimension and at times he I don't mean                                          
this in a negative way like we sometimes                                        
use the word but he condescends he comes                                        
down into our dimension and we beheld                                           
his glory the glory as of the only                                              
begotten Son of God but he is the                                               
transcendent God outside of that                                                
dimension thank you for your question in                                        
the comments that go with that I                                                
appreciate that                                                                 
and let's see okay thanks for the email                                         
to Michael I appreciate that our friend                                         
Joel in Grand Rapids oh hey aren't you                                          
guys having a election tomorrow I heard                                         
up in Grand Rapids you're gonna figure                                          
out the Democrats up in Michigan there                                          
are a few right I hear we're gonna                                              
figure out whether it's Bernie Sanders                                          
or Joe Biden I guess every state will go                                        
through that practice you guys get it                                           
tomorrow we'll we'll be watching the                                            
news to see what happens I heard today                                          
that is Gretchen your governor Gretchen                                         
somebody that she wants to be vice                                              
president                                                                       



so she's rooting for Biden I believe she                                        
can deliver Michigan then maybe he'll                                           
choose her to be the vice president uh                                          
in which case maybe Michigan could get a                                        
Republican governor I don't know maybe                                          
there's I hope I hope that Michigan does                                        
not have that opportunity now Jill's                                            
question is Israel's promised Kingdom                                           
without end or is it limited to the                                             
thousand year millennial                                                        
period as typically preached I think we                                         
have to go without end first of all                                             
let's take Israel scriptures the Hebrew                                         
the Hebrew Scriptures nothing in the                                            
Hebrew Scriptures ever gives any kind of                                        
a time period to it it doesn't give an                                          
ending it is an eternal Kingdom and then                                        
we think of Joel 2 borrowed the name                                            
that no it wasn't Joel I started say the                                        
Prophet Joel there's actually the angel                                         
Gabriel who came and said the Lord God                                          
will give him the throne of his father                                          
David and he shall reign over over                                              
Israel forever I pardon me for                                                  
paraphrasing that but the angel Gabriel                                         
said you know the kingdom will be is                                            
forever                                                                         
and of course Handel's Messiah he shall                                         
reign forever and ever and ever and ever                                        
and ever and ever and ever and Handel's                                         
Messiah is based on Scripture now when                                          
we come to the book of Revelation and                                           
only in one chapter xx chapter of the                                           
book of Revelation do we have this                                              
thousand year period that does not mean                                         
there's no thousand year period there                                           
clearly is a thousand year period and                                           
that's in Revelation chapter 20 but one                                         
of the mistakes we make I think our our                                         
it's it's a mistake of reductionism or                                          
simplification we simplify or reduce the                                        
kingdom to be that thousand year period                                         
and actually what we know is that                                               
thousand year period is really the                                              
introduction to the kingdom age and in                                          
dispensationalism and I'm writing a book                                        
right now in understanding dispensations                                        
I probably better go back and make sure                                         
I agree with myself here but in                                                 
dispensations we typically will talk                                            
about the kingdom dispensation followed                                         
by the eternal age and it gives the                                             
implication that the eternal age is not                                         
the kingdom but the truth is the kingdom                                        
begins with the day of the Lord and the                                         
establishment of the throne                                                     
and it goes on forever and ever and ever                                        
and ever                                                                        
there is no end to it so the eternal age                                        
is might I say the the full expression                                          
of the kingdom because in that first                                            
thousand years there is still death you                                         



know a sinner dies at the age of a                                              
hundred and they say my how young so                                            
there is still death the final curse has                                        
not been totally eradicated Satan is                                            
just bound but he's not in the lake of                                          
fire so this really is a thousand year                                          
inaugural period if you will of the                                             
kingdom and so so I think that really we                                        
ought to probably tweak our language                                            
there as Joel gives a follow up word                                            
here isn't it true that the millennial                                          
kingdom has never mentioned in Scripture                                        
and yes in those in those terms you're                                          
exactly right so the Bible doesn't speak                                        
about the millennial kingdom the Bible                                          
speaks about the Kingdom the kingdom of                                         
God the kingdom of heaven or just the                                           
kingdom the Kingdom of Israel a number                                          
of terms that would be used there but                                           
never the Millennial Kingdom that's a                                           
that's a theologian that's that's                                               
theology talk is the Millennial Kingdom                                         
and again and I appreciate you pointing                                         
this out it probably probably we should                                         
say that sloppy theology talk why I've                                          
said so many times if you're going to                                           
talk about the Bible                                                            
then speak biblically use language that                                         
the Bible uses and the bible does speak                                         
of a millennium though again it doesn't                                         
use those same words but I think we                                             
would be okay talking about a millennium                                        
that's a thousand years and the Bible                                           
speaks of a thousand years and it's                                             
easier for us to use one word for that                                          
so the word is millennium and that                                              
millennial period is part of the kingdom                                        
but it's not really the kingdom in fact                                         
you could argue that the full extent the                                        
full inauguration of the kingdom does                                           
not come until the end of that thousand                                         
years when he has no more enemies and                                           
made made new for all of eternity and                                           
that is by the way when we have the                                             
gates of pearls and the golden streets                                          
and all those things that we typically                                          
refer to as heaven that's actually the                                          
new heaven and the new earth and new                                            
jerusalem specifically the new jerusalem                                        
there that we're talking about so we                                            
ought to we have to train ourselves to                                          
talk about the millennial period rather                                         
than the millennial kingdom let's talk                                          
about the kingdom in terms of from the                                          
second coming onward that is the eternal                                        
kingdom and theologically we speak of                                           
two phases of the kingdom the millennial                                        
period of the kingdom and the eternal                                           
age of the kingdom I think that would be                                        
more precise and again you know it's                                            
probably not one that I would divide                                            
over or I would you know stop somebody                                          



in the midst of their sermon and say                                            
wait wait wait you've got to get this                                           
right in the end it is going to be I                                            
understand what they mean and I hope                                            
you'll be gracious to me too because                                            
I've always said you know the Millennial                                        
Kingdom and I need to save the                                                  
Millennial period of the kingdom the                                            
first thousand years of the kingdom to                                          
be precise we can train ourselves to do                                         
it it takes a while I mean back in my                                           
evangelical days I used to always talk                                          
about you know advancing the kingdom and                                        
building the kingdom and all that you I                                         
only have half a tongue now because I                                           
bit the rest of it off trying to get my                                         
tongue not to say that anymore after I                                          
actually read the Bible quit listening                                          
to the Southern Baptist theologians and                                         
start reading the Bible it made a total                                         
difference on the way I presented the                                           
kingdom itself now gives us a good word                                         
here that we need to one-up it here good                                        
word Thank You Joel and let's see the                                           
also from Joel the Calvinists                                                   
preservation of the Saints is not really                                        
eternal security it's going back to our                                         
question to come into our question that                                         
we had about eternal life you're exactly                                        
right                                                                           
preservation of the Saints the Calvinist                                        
doctrine is not eternal security at all                                         
and                                                                             
sometimes the Baptist's will say oh yeah                                        
you know once saved always saved that's                                         
the fifth point of tulip no it's not the                                        
fifth point of tulip tulip is not at all                                        
teaching once saved always saved they're                                        
teaching that the truly elect will                                              
persevere to the end that's very                                                
different than then the the preservation                                        
if you will of the same time in like                                            
that term the if you notice some people                                         
have changed the wording some have the                                          
perseverance of the saints and some have                                        
the preservation of the Saints but both                                         
of the Calvinists doctrines there are                                           
are to be dismissed I as I've told you                                          
before and we have series on this called                                        
tulip season I I reject all five points                                         
of Calvinism Calvinism I am NOT a four                                          
point Calvinist I'm not a three point                                           
Calvinists I'm not a two-point Calvinist                                        
I'm not a one-point Calvinist I used to                                         
call myself a zero point Calvinist but I                                        
don't even call myself that anymore                                             
because I'm not a Calvinist I reject all                                        
five points of Calvinism now the                                                
Calvinists would say well that makes you                                        
a heretic                                                                       
but the Calvinists are too busy reading                                         
the Westminster Confession to actually                                          



get into the Bible and check and see if                                         
these things hold up so those of you who                                        
are wanting to know more about that by                                          
the way I would encourage you on our                                            
website to watch tulip season there are                                         
two of them by the way one is older one                                         
is newer so if it seems old then that's                                         
the older one if if I seem fresh and new                                        
then that's the newer one tulips season                                         
I'm pretty sure there's the name of that                                        
it's got tulips on it I look for that                                           
one and then I also have an even newer                                          
the series in that on what is reformed                                          
theology and that is much broader than                                          
just the tulip scheme but check those                                           
out if you're interested in knowing that                                        
but you're exactly right                                                        
perseverance or preservation or                                                 
whichever one you want to use that                                              
Calvinists pee in tulip is                                                      
not the the same there let's see here                                           
okay                                                                            
I think yeah let's see one more question                                        
from Renee I see we've got here can                                             
demons ever have children again                                                 
this is a reference going back to the                                           
flood and just read Jill's coming                                               
doesn't one have to have hair to be a                                           
heretic it's impossible for me to be a                                          
heretic Thank You Joel                                                          
sorry Renee back to your question she is                                        
referring to the demons this the the                                            
sons of God that found daughters of men                                         
and found they were beautiful and took                                          
wives and had children I do not think                                           
they can do that anymore that is not to                                         
say there are not Nephilim I don't                                              
really think they're a Nephilim in our                                          
world today but you could you you you                                           
couldn't prove me wrong or right I think                                        
there were certainly Nephilim after the                                         
flood and we've talked about that before                                        
but I think that what the demons were                                           
doing has been prohibited partly by                                             
again that Jude oops I meant to go to                                           
the scripture instead I got Corey at                                            
least he was working this time not on                                           
this phone but that's the scripture that                                        
we talked about earlier the angels which                                        
kept not their first estate I love to                                           
give him a hard time just think that's a                                        
good thing to do but now let me let's                                           
let's think let's play with this a                                              
moment could demons today in human form                                         
male form take women and have children                                          
that then would be I believe the Greek                                          
word would be demigod demigods                                                  
half-god half-man could that happen                                             
today let's say well Randy white you                                            
can't                                                                           
that it can't so it can okay I'll go                                            
with it let's say again you know the                                            



devil doesn't have near the motivation                                          
to do that today to send out his minions                                        
and do that the reason is that in Noah's                                        
day he wanted to keep Messiah from                                              
coming Messiah was to be born of a woman                                        
well now Messiah has already been born                                          
for a woman so honestly it's a strategy                                         
that doesn't produce a lot of results                                           
you say well it would keep people from                                          
becoming Christians well can I say the                                          
Catholic Church is doing a good enough                                          
job of that why in the world would you                                          
need to bother the whole maternity thing                                        
you could you could skip that I mean                                            
seems like he's got other strategies                                            
that are working very well so I think at                                        
this point what the devil's main                                                
strategy is would be to destroy Israel                                          
because God does have unfinished                                                
business with Israel and so if he can                                           
wipe Israel off the map make Israel the                                         
Jewish people no more then God could                                            
never fulfill his promises so I think                                           
that's what's behind all anti-semitism                                          
by the way is satanic its thoughts                                              
behind the Holocaust it's satanic and so                                        
so there's not really any any purpose of                                        
bringing that about having children                                             
through there again okay I believe that                                         
we have taken your questions and on this                                        
Monday let me remind you of a couple of                                         
things one is this book the life story                                          
of CI Scofield he authorized the                                                
biography it's it's a little bit of a                                           
tell-all but only what he went told I'll                                        
give you that                                                                   
Charles Trumbull who wrote the sunday                                           
school times I believe it is I wrote                                            
about him a little bit it's kind of a                                           
odd choice for the author going back to                                         
1920 but it's a very interesting read I                                         
am convinced that Scofield                                                      
shaped the greatest generation his                                              
thinking shaped the greatest generation                                         
because the greatest generation that                                            
World War two generation every one of                                           
them had had a copy of this the Scofield                                        
Bible and so learn about the man whose                                          
theology shaped the greatest generation                                         
I read about that a little bit in the                                           
foreword that I have on here and this is                                        
the week to do it by the way you get                                            
this paperback first time this has come                                         
out put out my dispensational publishing                                        
and six dollars and fifty cents or                                              
something like that when you use coupon                                         
code Wednesday but it's got to be this                                          
week so buy some of those you'll be glad                                        
that you did                                                                    
and then also let me say we'd love to                                           
have you at our retreat you can go to                                           
Randy white ministry 0rg click the                                              



retreat button                                                                  
we'd love to have you go to Israel by                                           
the way you know travel is something                                            
that people are scared of right now I                                           
don't think they need to be scared of                                           
travel I think that the fear of travel                                          
is probably too to be aligned with the                                          
fear of running out of toilet paper but                                         
nonetheless people are afraid to travel                                         
now let me also say that really hurts                                           
Israel if you want to support Israel                                            
travel there this year that will                                                
encourage them and you'll get a good                                            
good deal you won't have you know the                                           
crowds maybe and they will will be very                                         
encouraged and blessed in this time                                             
their economy is so much built upon                                             
tourism five million tourists last year                                         
to place the size of New Jersey so                                              
travel to Israel will help you                                                  
to do that I've got several trips that                                          
you could go on our trip is December 1                                          
through 10 and hey go to dispensational                                         
Publishing and pass out whoops                                                  
there I can't keep doing that to you                                            
Corey don't I better be on your best                                            
behavior at all times                                                           
clickshare on our on our picture of New                                         
Mexico they're from New Mexico I'm glad                                         
you're here                                                                     
Here I am over here you don't need a                                            
reason to live you need an African                                              
violet that's what you need go have a                                           
wonderful bloomin day and we'll see you                                         
soon                                                                            
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


